Notice of Rule 10(1)(b) Question to the Executive Mayor: Ordinary Council, 29 May 2025

Dear Executive Mayor

1. I hereby give notice of a question to the Executive Mayor at the ordinary meeting of the municipal council of the City of Tshwane to be held on Thursday, 29 May 2025 in terms of Rule 10(1)(b) of the Rules and Orders of Council in the following terms:

Following from the answer of the Executive Mayor to my question tabled at the ordinary meeting of the municipal council in January 2025 about the overpayment of senior officials of the City of Tshwane, which answer was delivered on the day of the ordinary meeting of the municipal council in February 2025:

- (i) Is she one of the Divisional Heads that were overpaid by the City of Tshwane during her employment in the Office of the Chief Whip and later the Office of the Executive Mayor?
- (ii) If so, (a) what is the extent to which she was overpaid, (b) has she reached a repayment agreement with the City of Tshwane and (c) when was this agreement signed?
- (iii) What steps are being taken to reach repayment agreements for the remaining overpaid Divisional Heads who are in the employ of the City of Tshwane?
- 2. Please note that in terms of Rule 10(1)(b) sufficient notice of 17 working days has been given in writing to the Executive Mayor and ask that the Speaker places the question on the agenda. The Speaker as well as the secretariat of the municipal council is included in this notice.

Best wishes.

Alderman Cilliers Brink
Democratic Alliance

6 May 2025

CC:

Office of the Speaker of Council

Cllr Mncedi Ndzwanana speaker@tshwane.gov.za mncedin@tshwane.gov.za Ms Judith Maluleka (Group Head: Secretariat of Council) JudyMal@TSHWANE.GOV.ZA

Mr Isaac Mogashoa (Divisional Head: Council and Committee Secretariat Services) MafoaneM@TSHWANE.GOV.ZA

Mr Henderson Seshoka (Director: Council and Section 79 Committees Secretariat Services) HendersonS@TSHWANE.GOV.ZA

Ms Heidi Jansen (Council Secretariat) heidij@tshwane.gov.za

Office of the Executive Mayor

Mr André Coetzee (Chief of Staff – Office of the Executive Mayor) AndreCoetzee@TSHWANE.GOV.ZA

Ms Sally Motebele (Personal Assistant to the Executive Mayor) sallym@tshwane.gov.za

Mr Pierre Mondriaan (Acting Divisional Head of Governance in Office of the Executive Mayor) pierremondriaan@tshwane.gov.za

Question Ald Cllr C Brink

NOTICE OF RULE 10(1)(B) QUESTION TO THE EXECUTIVE MAYOR

I hereby give notice of a question to the Executive Mayor at the ordinary meeting of the municipal council of the City of Tshwane to be held on Thursday, 29 May 2025 in terms of Rule 10(1)(b) of the Rules and Orders of Council in the following terms:

Following from the answer of the Executive Mayor to my question tabled at the ordinary meeting of the municipal council in January 2025 about the overpayment of senior officials of the City of Tshwane, which answer was delivered on the day of the ordinary meeting of the municipal council in February 2025:

i. Is she one of the Divisional Heads that were overpaid by the City of Tshwane during her employment in the Office of the Chief Whip and later the Office of the Executive Mayor?

The Executive Mayor has never been employed as a Divisional Head by the City of Tshwane.

ii. If so, (a) what is the extent to which she was overpaid, (b) has she reached a repayment agreement with the City of Tshwane and (c) when was this agreement signed?

Not applicable.

iii. What steps are being taken to reach repayment agreements for the remaining overpaid Divisional Heads who are in the employ of the City of Tshwane?

Not applicable.